
This site is in compliance with the 

Josephine Meade Anti-Hunger Act. 

The act directs OKDHS to promulgate 

rules to allow seniors to take left over 

food home from senior nutrition 

centers. Also, both public schools and 

senior centers will be able to receive 

donated non-perishable packaged 

foods and to take home donated fresh 

fruits and vegetables. According to 

DHS Aging Services Policy (OAC 

340:105-10-75), “Leftover foods are 

not taken from the kitchen by staff, 

participants, or volunteers; however, 

participants may take the remainder of 

their noon meals from the dining site.”  
 


